
Capital Metropolitan Transportation Authority   
Public Safety Advisory Committee (PSAC)  
Friday, April 26, 2024 
11:30 AM  
Virtual Presentation  
 
CapMetro Employees: Jeremy Benoit, Peter Breton, Nina Loehr, Eric Robins, Brian Robinson, Joesph Rose, Vaishnavi 
Tiwari, Yvonne Wilson, Holly Winge. 
 
Committee Members: Kathryn Kalinowski, Luis Osta Lugo, Brent Payne, Adam Powell, Lauren Taylor, Leslie York. 
 
Guests: Miguel Lopez. 
 
Meeting called to order at 11:33 AM 
 

Welcome / Introductions / Call to Order   
Chair Taylor 
 

Approval of the minutes – Motion to approve by Luis Osta Lugo / 2nd by Leslie York – passes unanimously. 
 

Public Communications  
 
Community Intervention Specialist Program Update  
Holly Winge, Community Intervention Specialist II  
 
Holly Winge overviews key points and highlights of year two of the Community Intervention Specialist program, 
including key performance indicators, new and continued partnerships in the community, and success stories. 
 
Leslie York asks if CapMetro staff tracks the length of housing placements resulting from coordinated assessments. Holly 
Winge explains that staff stays connected with those that obtain housing, but tracking specifics is difficult, and that most 
placements are at Community First Village where most people have stayed since. 
 

Subcommittee Update   
Peter Breton, Community Engagement Coordinator  
 
Peter Breton overviews the recent Program Strategies & Policies subcommittee meetings, sharing examples of feedback 
received and future expected dates. 
 

Feedback Integration & Policy Process Update   
Eric Robins, Chief Administrator 
 
Leslie York asks if new vehicles are being purchased for the Transit Police Department. Eric Robins explains that 
CapMetro currently has TPD vehicles, but they are looking to transition to new vehicles in the future.  
 

Yvonne Wilson shares an example of the new branding that will be on the vehicles. 
 
Luis Osta Lugo asks if specific fleet vehicle requirements or specifications will be discussed, and if there is a possibility 
for officers using (e-)bikes for transportation. Eric Robins explains that while they’re open to using bikes, motor vehicles 
will likely be the transportation option for most of the fleet.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 12:18 PM 
 


